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existing process.  Transparency is going to be part of the new process. The University is looking for 
input from everyone.  A System Implementation Team will be formed to create the new process.  
The goal is to have the new budget model for WMU within three years.  Be sure to watch for future 
updates. 
 

 Human Resources 
 The FMLA process at WMU has been modified.  Employees are no longer able to use sick leave for 

an extended absence prior to enacting FMLA leave. The modification for an extended absence 
enacted January 1, 2018, means that when an employee has FMLA approval, sick leave and FMLA 
time away from the office will run concurrently.  The FMLA occurrence now starts with the actual 
event date.  Human Resources is working on a web presence that explains FMLA, the law, and how 
paid leave works. 

 The university has contracted the services of CapTrust, a fiduciary fund management firm, to 
review current Fidelity and TIAA fund offerings and fees. By partnering with CapTrust as our 
fiduciary, their role ensues that there will be no conflict of interest between the financial advisor, 
the funds, and advice offered to the investor. Employees will have more tools readily available for 
making informed decisions on their asset allocation and crafting a retirement plan that best meets 
their individual needs and long term goals. CapTrust, an on-line presence that allows for individual 
consultation and investor/advisor in real time. Please watch for communications from Human 
Resources, beginning in March, for the start of this program roll out. A series of town hall meetings 
will be scheduled.   

 Professional Development-Dr. Sue Stapleton, Dr. Diane Anderson, and Dr. Martha Warfield have 
been working on this as part of the WMU Initiative. 

 Per Warren Hills, supervision of student employees is a component of the individual job content 
tool evaluation and is factored into in the new Employee Compensation System when rating 
individual jobs.  If you currently supervise student employees and supervising student employees is 
not added to your job description’s content tool, go to your supervisor and work to get your job 
description resubmitted. 

 What would Senior Leadership like to see from staff? 
 In a few weeks Senior Leadership will be looking for volunteers for the Institutional Stance on Title 

IX committee.  Warren Hills will be the contact for this. 
 Felecia Crawford updated the Board of Trustees about the WMU’s sexual harassment policies.  The 

University is trying to get the word out that sexual harassment is unacceptable.  WMU has been 
working on this.  WMU retained a law firm to design Title IX policies.  They did on-line training.  
They want everyone to keep talking about this.  If you feel, see or hear something, raise questions. 

 
 
Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned at 1:27p.m.  
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Pat Wilcox         


